## TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067





Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

Phone 03 58298264 Fax 03 58298244 <u>tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au</u>

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164

Facebook Page - <u>Click here</u>

SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

## MINI NEWSLETTER

- 1. Lunch Orders We had our first lunch orders from the Servo last week and by all accounts they were thoroughly enjoyed! Just a reminder that the price list for lunch orders has been made available on Tiqbiz. All orders must be in by Wednesday. Any late orders need to be taken directly to the Service Station. As a result of this, no pie warmers will be implemented in Term 4 these are strictly for the colder months in Terms 2 and 3.
- 2. Swimming Program Our Annual Swimming Program will begin on Monday 20<sup>th</sup> October and conclude on Friday 24<sup>th</sup> October. Students will swim from 11am until noon each day and the cost for the program is \$52 per student. We will travel by bus leaving at 10.30am and return to school by 12.30pm approximately. Permission forms have more specific details these need to be returned ASAP. Students who are not participating will still need to travel to Aquamoves on the Monday and Friday but will be able to stay back at school with a teacher for the rest of the week.
- <u>3. Enrolments</u> Any families wishing to enrol at Tallygaroopna PS for 2015 can now hand in enrolment forms. It would be appreciated if this is done ASAP to assist with planning.
- <u>4. OSH Care</u> is on this week on Wednesday Mrs W, Thursday/Friday Mrs H, for any interested families. Enrolment forms must be handed in to participate in this program.
- 5. Art Program is on this Friday.
- <u>6. First Aid in School Program</u> Our whole school will be participating in this program this Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> October. Each grade will attend specific sessions before lunchtime. No permission forms will be sent home if you would prefer your child to not participate in this program contact the school ASAP please. This free Program is delivered by St John Ambulance Professional Trainers, teaching primary school students on the importance of First Aid and what to do in an event of an emergency.
- <u>7. Curriculum Days</u> Just to remind families that the last two Curriculum days of the year will be held on Monday, 3 November (Staff Professional Development) and Friday,  $5^{th}$  December (Report Writing Day). Students will not be required at school on these days. There will be no AASC or OSH Care available on these days so families will need to make alternate arrangements.
- 8. School Council Meetings The last 2 School Council meetings for the 2014 are listed below:
- \* Wednesday 29th October Dinner Meeting at the Terminus Hotel in Shepparton
- \* Wednesday 26th November Tally PS
- 10. Orientation Program Mrs Wallace has started to coordinate this program which is essential for new Foundation students beginning school in 2015. A summary is provided below:
- Day 1 Thursday 30<sup>th</sup> October (9am 11am)
- Day 2 Thursday 13<sup>th</sup> November (9am 11.30am)
- Day 3 Wednesday 19th November (9am 1pm)
- Day 4 Tuesday 9th December (all day) Statewide
- <u>11. AASC Program</u> Our Active after School Program for Term 4 begins on Monday 20<sup>th</sup> October. Basketball will be conducted on a Monday and BMX will be held on a Tuesday. There are still places available so please fill out the AASC form available at the Office if your child would like to participate.
- 12. Division Athletics Congratulations to Brock, Jordan, Harvey and Kyle who were selected to attend the Division Athletics Championships at the McEwen Reserve in Shepparton today. This is a great achievement and we hope that they enjoyed their day.
- 13. Book Club Book Club orders went home with students last week. If you would like to place an order please return your form with payment by this Friday, 17 October.
- <u>14. Teagan Brett Achievement</u> We would like to congratulate former Tally student Teagan Brett on becoming a member and Captain of the Victorian Girls Under 15 Cricket Team who will be playing in the National Championships in Sydney in the near future. Well done Teagan!

Thanks everyone, Sandra Wallace Assistant Principal There will be another mini newsletter next week.